
ROSTERS - 2010 

 

CLEANING - 9 January 2010 
Area 1:  Graeme Schober, Bobbie Rooks                Area 2:  Herb & Evelyn Fleming 
Area 3:  David Benjamin & Paul Cameron 

 

DOOR STEWARDS 
Jan 3           10.00 am      Roger & Jenny Vass 
Jan 10         10.00 am      John & Laurel Muir 
 

ELDERS—COMMUNION STEWARDS 
Jan 3           8.00 am        Kaye Mackinnon 
                    10.00 am      Roger Vass, Jenny Vass, Alan Barnard, Marjorie Bedford, 
                                         Jonathon Chong, Kaye Morgan, Glenn Laub, Jen Clear 
Jan 10         8.00 am        Elwyn Pederson 
 

ELDERS                                     DOOR                                              VESTRY 
Jan 3           10.00 am      Peter & Alison Barr                               Graeme Frecker 
Jan 10         10.00 am      Alan Barnard, Marjorie Bedford           Jonathon Chong 
 

FINANCE STEWARDS 
Jan 3           10.00 am      Lou Joseph, Carmel Stork 
Jan 10         10.00 am      Neil & Fiona Leister 
 

FLOWERS   
Jan 3                                Bev Reid 
Jan 10                              Lesley Lamble 
 

MORNING TEA 
Jan 3                                Ivor & Pat De Krester, Jan Balson 
Jan 10                              Marjorie Snare, Rae Yuille, Colin & Shirley Yates 
 

WELCOME TABLE          
Jan 3                                Judith Greenwood, Bobbie Rooks 
Jan 10                              Ian McMillan, Jan Clear 
 
CHOIR INFORMATION   http://www.ajhurst.org/choir/ 

Glen Waverley Uniting Church 
 

Postal Address:   
Cnr Bogong Avenue & Kingsway 

Glen Waverley   3150 

 
Office Hours:  Mon-Friday 9.00 am – 5.00 pm 

(except Public Holidays) 
 

Phone:                         9560 3580 
Email:                          office@gwuc.org.au 
Fax:                               9560 1735 
Internet Address:        http://www.gwuc.org.au 
 

REV. GREG FRY                      ph:  9561 3031 
Email:                gjandco@bigpond.net.au 
 

REV. INEKE GYLES                 ph: 9703 1870 
Email                revineke@hotmail.com 
 

Ministry for Seniors  
ALISON DINGWALL                 ph:  9560 3167 
 

Children & Families Worker 
CAROLYN BLAKEMORE          ph:  9886 4451 
Email:                cazmb@tpg.com.au 
 

Ministry for Youth & Young Adults 
ALANEE HEARNSHAW            ph:  0402 030 342 
Email:                alanee.h@gmail.com 

     UNITING CHURCH IN AUSTRALIA 
                         3 January 2010 

 

  WELCOME TO GLEN WAVERLEY UNITING CHURCH 
 

If you are new to our congregation please fill in a Visitor Card so we may have 
the privilege of contacting you.  Cards are available at the door, at the end of 
the pews, and on the ‘Welcoming Table’ in the foyer.  Please make yourself 
known to one of our members and join us for a ‘cuppa’ between services. 

SUNDAY 3 January                                  CHRISTMAS 2 
                                                                    (EPIPHANY) 
8.00 am                            Ross Mackinnon (Holy Communion) 
                                         Organ:  Elwyn Pederson 
10.00 am                          Rev Ineke Gyles (Holy Communion) 
                                         Organ:  Robert Fleming 
                                         Reader:  Herb Fleming 
Lectionary                       Jeremiah 31: 7-14, Psalm 147: 12-30 
                                         Ephesians 1: 3-14, John 1: (1-9), 10-18 

to all at Glen Waverley Unitingto all at Glen Waverley Unitingto all at Glen Waverley Unitingto all at Glen Waverley Uniting    
from your Ministry Teamfrom your Ministry Teamfrom your Ministry Teamfrom your Ministry Team    

Rev Greg FryRev Greg FryRev Greg FryRev Greg Fry    
Rev Ineke GylesRev Ineke GylesRev Ineke GylesRev Ineke Gyles    

   Alanee Hearnshaw   Alanee Hearnshaw   Alanee Hearnshaw   Alanee Hearnshaw    
 Alison Dingwall Alison Dingwall Alison Dingwall Alison Dingwall    
and Weand Weand Weand Wendy Wyattndy Wyattndy Wyattndy Wyatt    

SUPPORTIVE CARE LINK SERVICE  
 

Please contact Laurel Muir 9560 1518 if you are aware of people 
needing the support provided through our Care Link  
Service.   

We are glad to be of service. 

SUNDAY 10 January                                EPIPHANY 2 
8.00 am                            Ross Mackinnon (Holy Communion) 
                                         Organ:  Roger Vass 
10.00 am                          Rev Ineke Gyles (Broadcast to Beeac) 
                                         Organ:  Geoff Willis 
                                         Reader:  Eileen Scott 
Lectionary                       Galatians 1: 1-5, Psalm 29 
                                         Accts 19: 1-7, Mark 1: 4-11 



Christmas Bowl Envelopes may be placed in the Offering 
Bowl! 

Congratulations toCongratulations toCongratulations toCongratulations to    

Ivor de KretserIvor de KretserIvor de KretserIvor de Kretser    

who celebrates his 82nd Birthday TODAY!who celebrates his 82nd Birthday TODAY!who celebrates his 82nd Birthday TODAY!who celebrates his 82nd Birthday TODAY!    

CLUB 2010 

If you go home to an empty house and a solitary 
meal, we invite you to join us for lunch in the  
Fellowship Area the first Sunday of each month.  
Just bring a plate of food to share and enjoy a relaxing, friendly 
hour or two after the 11.00 am service.  A warm welcome awaits 
you! 

Enquiries:  Joy Gray 9560 7373 

COMMUNITY  HUBCOMMUNITY  HUBCOMMUNITY  HUBCOMMUNITY  HUB    

The Community Hub normally operates on a Tuesday and 

Thursday, 10.00 am –2.00 pm, but is in recess at present. 

 

WWWWe will resume on Tuesday 2 February 2010 e will resume on Tuesday 2 February 2010 e will resume on Tuesday 2 February 2010 e will resume on Tuesday 2 February 2010 ---- look forward to seeing you then!! look forward to seeing you then!! look forward to seeing you then!! look forward to seeing you then!!    

If you would like to help at The Hub, please contact Judy Fry 9561 3031,  

Judith Greenwood 9803 8373, or Laurel Muir 9560 1518. 

Advance Notice - Used Book Sale! 

As part of the Church fundraising in 2010, we will be  
holding a Used Book Sale at the Church on 

Saturday 13 March 2010 

and we are looking for donations of books! 

Please note and seriously consider the insert in today’s Bulletin! 

SUPPORTIVE CARE LINK  
 

Please contact Laurel Muir 9560 1518 if you are aware 
of people needing the support provided through our 

Care Link Service. 
We are glad to be of service! 

ADVANCE NOTICE 
 

Ash Wednesday Service 2010 
(Beginning of Lent) 

Wednesday 17 February at 7.30 pm 
 

Please put this date in your diary now! 

to everyone who purchased CHRISTMAS CARDS.   
We were able to send the following cheques:  
 

                          Strathdon [$658.00],  
                          Wesley Mission [$512.00],  
                          Orana Family Services [$846.00], and  
                          Ryder Cheshire Foundation [$1053.00].   
                          A total of $3069.00.  A great result! 
 

THANK YOU. 

Tanks for Timor - Reminder 
 

                          A big ‘thank you’ to all those who have very  
                         generously donated to ‘Tanks for Timor’. 

 
If you haven’t yet returned your mini-tank, then please do so, either 

directly to Judy Lowe (0407 501 855), or to the Church Office,  
as soon as possible. 

 
We will be reporting the results of our campaign in late January. 

Just like water, every little bit counts. 


